THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, September 17, 2008

Place:


Jeff Olmstead’s, 15 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Rob Thompson, President.  Minutes from the July 16, 2008 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 10 homeowners are not current as of the end of the third quarter. Eight of these are current through the second quarter, but owe their third quarter fees. Two are overdue for both the second and third quarters. 

Of the chronically delinquent accounts, substantial progress has been made with one homeowner, who got current with all overdue fees this summer (but now owes the third quarter).  

We continue to receive scheduled settlement payments from the bankruptcy trustee for another home for amounts unpaid from 2007. The homeowner has worked out a payment schedule with Jeff for 2008 post-bankruptcy fees, which are overdue.

One delinquent account has not responded to the collection agency or any other contact, but we received a notice of foreclosure for the mortgage on this address, naming a borrower who may have owned the house previously (see #2. below)

Two separate legal notices have been received by the association: 

1. the first is a notice of bankruptcy for a former homeowner.  The house was sold in 2005, but the bankruptcy court shows Sinnott Farm as a lienholder for amounts outstanding from the former homeowner.  It’s unclear what might be owed, as the house could not have closed without a resale certificate, but it appears a balance may still exist.  Jeff will refer this case to our attorney for further research.

2. the second is a notice of bank foreclosure on a home that is no longer occupied by the mortgage holders.  This one is also unclear; we can’t determine who the mortgage holders are, or who currently has title to the house.  Jeff will research further, but may also send this one to our attorney for clarification.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.  
Committee / vendor reports:  

Dynamic Landscaping:

Walter Mills will contact Dynamic to resolve the issues of unmowed strips along Ryefield and possibly behind some of the Spring Hill homes. Angela Brooks has identified areas that are being neglected.  Board members walked the area and could not find any areas that were not being mowed properly, so Walter will contact Angela to determine what needs to be addressed.

Walter also volunteered to attempt to take out the stumps from the three trees that Bartlett removed last month.  He’ll remove the mulch circles and recover the area if possible (if not, he’ll contract with Dynamic to do the work).  He volunteered to spade out the damaged edging strip at the cul de sac at the top of Spring Hill (again, if it’s too much for him to do, he will have Dynamic do the work).

Green Machine irrigation:

Walter will have the sprinklers turned off for the season.  

Road repair:

Patrick DeLorenzo got a verbal quote from Wethersfield Sweeping Service to clean out the catch basins on Spring Hill, Quail Run, and Spice Bush.  The vendor surveyed all catch basins, and confirmed the newer streets do not need cleaning. The cost is within what was budgeted for this work, and Patrick will request a written proposal and evidence of insurance. 

Patrick will ask Renew Paving to quote on repairs to the crumbling concrete storm drain aprons on Spring Hill and Arrowwood. 

Bartlett Tree Service:

Patrick contacted Bartlett to have them include the trees in the second cul de sac on Arrowwood in the pest management and maintenance contract in the future (they were not previously being treated).  It’s not clear whether there is any additional cost, so Patrick will reconfirm.

Other items:

Rob Thompson will meet with a pond cleaning service, at the request of a homeowner, to see what can be done about the quality of the water in the common’s pond on Deerfield.

The annual homeowner’s meeting will be held in November.  The Board assigned tasks and agenda items to prepare for the meeting.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be October 15 at Mills’s.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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